
CPYSL Meeting Minutes 

June 15th 2022 

7:00pm 

 

 

Board Members: 

John Abe, Tom Bieber, Joe Butera, Jim Conners, Karen Crawford, 

George Gemberling, Ronald Kaczmarek, Jim Lamb, Christina Loss, 

Paul Predmore, Simon Skudder, Kellas Wechsler 

 

Staff: 

Wendy Campbell, Terry Mull, Phil Frederick 

 

Meeting called to order at 7:01pm by Jim Conners 

 

Roll Call/Minutes: 

-March meeting minutes approved via email. 

-March meeting was held via ZOOM.  Attendees were asked to sign in with their 

club’s name included.  

 

Reports: 

 

Registrar (Wendy Campbell) 

-Fall 2022 team counts are open and close on June 26th. 

-Fall season starts on August 20th/21st. First weekend will be allowed to be made 

TBA without penalty if your team can not play due to the early start date. 

-U13/14’s will play on SUNDAYS in the fall. U9-U12 will play on Saturdays 

while U15-U19 play on Sundays. 

-For 2022, the youngest birthyear to be rostered on a fall CPYSL team is 2015. It 

will be 2016 for the spring season. 

-Please make yourself familiar with the posted calendar on the website.  It has all 

the important dates for 2022. (copy of the calendar with all the important dates was 

handed out upon signing into the meeting) 

-Fall Competition Meeting is Wednesday, July 6th. Girls will be at 6:30pm and 

Boys at 8:00pm.  Meeting platform will be decided, either in person or by zoom. 

Strongly encourage a club representative to speak on behalf of their club’s teams. 

Results of the competition meeting will be posted on or before Monday, July 11th. 

The deadline to request a division adjustment is Monday, July 18th.  You must 

contact the appropriate CPYSL VP of Travel, boys or girls and copy the CPYSL 

office on the email.   

-Spring 2022 score report cards are due in the office by June 30th. Registrars should  

collect all the cards and submit as one packet.  (please remove them from the 

plastic sleeves) 



-Spring 2022 division winners have been determined and the champion or co-

champion patches are in the club’s cubbies. Please note that CPYSL determines the 

division winners by points ONLY.  Goal differential is NOT used.  Ties in the 

number of points will result in co-champions.  

-Spring invoices for outstanding player fees and fine/forfeit fees will be emailed to 

the clubs next week. Payment will be due by Friday, July 17th.  Incomplete 

scorecard fines will not be posted since they are not due til June 30th. 

-League fees for ALL teams playing in the Fall 2022 season are due by Sunday, 

July 10th. Include the 2022 Fall CPYSL league fees form that you can find in the 

download section of the website. This does NOT include the CQL teams.  

Information will be posted later in the summer for CQL. 

-Teams playing in an August tournament must be completed and ready for 

approval by July 10th. Please include a Fall 2022 Initial Team and Player 

Registration and Fees form must be submitted for EACH team.   

-Teams NOT playing in an August tournament must be completed and ready for 

approval by August 1st. Please include a Fall 2022 Initial Team and Player 

Registration and Fees form must be submitted for EACH team. 

-Fall 2022 CPYSL Registrar handbook is available under the downloads on the 

website.  

-Club related GotSport issues need to be directed to GotSport. 

-Club Board Members and Coaches in the CPYSL website:  please create ONE 

profile for each club member which will allow for ONE set of login credentials. 

Members with multiple roles should be selected from the “list” posted on the 

website.  Please make sure EMAILS are accurate for the members. 

-Wendy will be out of the office and on vacation from Thursday, June 23rd thru 

Tuesday, July 5th.  Emails can be sent and will be checked periodically.  Karen will 

be stopping at the office in the evenings to check for scorecards and will be 

available by email. 

 

Treasurer (Paul Predmore-not in attendance) 

Checking:  $98,786.58 

Savings/Money Management:     $401,550.02 

League payments have not been paid yet to EPYSA. 

 

Game Commissioner (Jim Lamb) 

-For the fall season, if you have any cancelled games or TBA’s, please make sure 

they are rescheduled ASAP. Work with the opposing teams.  Reach out to Jim if 

you have any issues and copied the league office on the email. 

 

Referee Association (Terry Mull) 

-Discussion held in regards to referees being ASSIGNED or CONFIRMED.  You 

can see this on the website but can there be a deadline on assigning referees so 

teams will know if they need to find someone prior to game time.   

 



VP Programs (George Gemberling) 

-No Report 

 

VP Girls (Joe Butera-not in attendance) 

-No Report 

 

VP Boys (Simon Skudder) 

-Make sure you READ and are familiar with Simon’s division spreadsheet before 

the fall competition meeting.  He will share like he has done in the past a week 

before the competition meeting. 

-If you have any age/division concerns for the boys, you MUST reach out to Simon 

PRIOR to the competition meeting.   

 

President (Jim Conners) 

-GotSoccer points (U11 and above) will be used for the FALL 2022 season and 

SPRNIG 2023 season.  If the majority of the clubs want to continue the GS points, 

there will be a league fee increase for the teams.  This is currently only used for 

Division ONE and PREMIER teams in CPYSL.  CPYSL will still schedule your 

games initially but teams will be allowed to reschedule without penalty if they are 

D1/premier teams. 

-“Beads” in the hair of players are not allowed in league games.  Discussion held. 

Religious/medical issue can be exempt and taped. Players can use sports scarfs but 

no jewelry.  When in doubt, please contact the league office.   

-Coaches handbook…..READ IT. 

 

District Commissioner (Phil Frederick) 

-FIFA will finally announce the host cities for the 2026 World Cup on July 16th. A 

pep rally will be held tomorrow at Love Park in Philadelphia, from 3:00-5:00 PM. 

The live broadcast of the announcement will begin at 5:00PM.  

-Referee fee will be increased for the fall season.  Discussion held since all clubs 

have already set their budget for the fall season.  Encourage clubs to send emails to 

Chris Branscome since it is truly too late to have an increase.  See EPSARC 

website for further information about referees. 

-There are 5 referee classes scheduled for the summer.  Please see the EPARSC 

website if you are able to host a referee course.  You must have field usage 

available for a field session.  CPYSL can help with fees that a club may receive if 

they need to pay for the field usage.  There is a FOUR referee minimum for a 

referee class and must be at least 14 years old by the first session.   

-EPARSC would like to return to having local chapter training sessions and 

meetings.  

-Referee team check in, EPSARC recommends referees checking in each player 

with the roster 



-Lack of referees may be due to the number of increasing tournaments.  There may 

be a need to limit the number of tournaments.  This will be discussed at the 

EPYSA board meeting.   

-EPYSA has a job opening for a Referee Program Director.   

 

Club Reports/Good of the Game 

-GYSC Blast will be held August 27th/28th for ages U9-U19.  See their website for 

further information.   

 

Motion to adjourn at 8:15pm 

 

 

NEXT BOARD MEETING: 

Wednesday, September 7th, 2022 

7:00pm 

  

 


